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respond, what are the qualifications or skill set of those volunteers responding, have they attended regular 
training session to ensure current competencies/skills are maintained. 
An example of this is soon after I started at Patterson River FS, a call was received for the Mobile Control 
Vehicle (MCV) to respond to a factory fire at Rowville at approximately 01:30hrs. The MCV which is 
manned by the volunteers failed to turn out after the initial page (6 minutes) as the required number of 
operators did not respond. After speaking to the Rostered Duty Officer (RDO) I was requested to have the 
volunteers paged again. It was only after this second page that another operator responded thus allowing the 
vehicle to turnout, so from the time of initial page to turnout was approximately 15 minutes. 
If I was the Incident Controller in charge of that fire, I would have found it very frustrating that the MCV or 
any other vehicle requested to respond has taken so long to get on scene as these time delays can 
significantly affect my ability to mitigate the incident as quickly and safely as possible thereby reducing the 
risk to the community and the firefighters currently on scene. 
This is why I am a firm believer in the minimum of 7 career firefighters at a fire call as being the Incident 
Controller I know that I will get 7 firefighters who are qualified in all aspects of firefighting and are able to 
complete any task assigned to them on the fire ground. Sadly and unfortunately, this cannot be guaranteed 
with the current system that is in place. 
There have also been other calls where the volunteer pumper tanker has been unable to respond due to either 
lack of numbers or qualified personnel to drive or operate the vehicle. On one occasion the volunteers who 
had responded to the station were unable to turnout as a qualified operator did not respond. To their credit 
they responded in the brigade Forward Control Vehicle (FCV) but if it had been a large fire or incident they 
would not have had any firefighting equipment on hand to deal with the situation. 
I would like to state that as a fire fighter for over 28 years, I do support the proposed reforms as this is what 
I believe will be best for the people of Melbourne and the large provincial towns. It is wrong that boundaries 
within the Metropolitan Fire District have not been allowed to change with the increase in the population 
and spread of Melbourne. These reforms allow for this to happen now and in the future. Greater Melbourne 
and its residents deserve a Fire Service that is staffed by career firefighters as this guarantees a response to a 
fire call, unlike the current system where there may or may not be one. All residences now pay the fire 
service levy and they should be entitled to the best system. 
I hope that you take the time to read this submission and see it as one that is not personally against any 
volunteer or individual as I genuinely admire their commitment to serving the community but against the 
system that doesn’t provide the best for the people of Victoria. 
Regards, 
 
Phillip Bencraft 
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